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SOUTH AFRICAN PERMANENT MISSION TO THE UNITED NATIONS AND

OTHER INTERNATIONAL ORGANISATIONS

CONSIDERATION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW REPORT OF  GHANA             

23 OCTOBER 2012

PALAIS DES NATIONS

Madame President,

 

We extend a warm welcome to the delegation of Ghana to the 14th session of the UPR working group. We thank the delegation for it's comprehensive national report as well as the information provided in response to questions submitted in advance.

South Africa welcomes the progress made in response to the HIV and AIDS epidemic. The Ghana AIDS Commission has shown tangible results in improving access to treatment and reducing the prevalence of HIV especially among young people. South Africa recommends that Ghana prioritise the expansion of the successful Technical Support Units to all regions which do not have them in place.

South Africa welcomes Ghana's commitment to International Human Rights Law as displayed by the large number of international human rights instruments to which Ghana is a party to. In this regard we welcome the ratification in March 2012 of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities. 

Madame President,

We deeply appreciate the information provided regarding access to justice for women. My delegation believes that steps taken such as the establishment of Gender-based Violence Courts and the positive role played by the National Commission for Civic Education are to be commended. South Africa recommends that Ghana continue to prioritise the promotion and protection of the rights of women.

Finally Madame President, we wish the Government of Ghana well with its continued promotion and protection of human rights and the implementation of the accepted recommendations resulting from the working group today.

I thank you.
